

International Taekwon-Do Federation

Stollgasse 8/2, A-1070 Wien, Austria
Tel. 0222-96 30 35, 96 30 36
Telex 112247 itf a

NEWSLETTER NUMBER 5 OF 1987

9TH. OCTOBER

ITF YEARBOOK

We take the opportunity to remind you of the publication of the first issue of this yearbook. It is, as is always the case, a good idea which needs your support. Without people buying the book it cannot be viable and we did request you to order it, as many copies as possible. Please send your orders direct to Expressions Graphics Enterprise at 2578 Privet Crescent, Mississauga, Ontario, L5B 2S4, Canada. The cost is \$16.00.

We also asked that you send photographs for inclusion in the book and there is still time to do this. The publication will be in December. Should you find difficulty in obtaining negatives then please send the photographs only.

NOTE THAT ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE SENT DIRECT TO THE PUBLISHER AND NOT TO THE ITF.

Should anybody have good photographs from the Vth. World Championships in Athens then please also send them to the publishers as they wish to include them in the yearbook.

EUROPEAN CHAMPIONSHIPS

Unfortunately we are informed by Mr. Massatani that he has been unable to attract a sponsor and therefore the event cannot go ahead as expected in this year.

HUMAN WEAPON MAGAZINE

The first issue should be with you shortly and we hope that many of you have written and ordered it. It must have your support.

We are asking for articles and we intend to pick out one country per issue to send us material. For the first issue we only just got material in time, for the second we have received some material. We need to have material some months in advance and so we ask Japan and Hungary to send us some now.

International Taekwon-Do Federation A-1070 Wien, Stollgasse 8/2, Austria Tel. 0222-96 30 35, 96 30 36, Tlx. 112247 itf a

NEWSLETTER MUMBER 5 OF 1987

PROMOTION TO IVTH, DEGREE and ABOVE

In all future cases of promotion to IVth. Degree and above the following procedure must be followed by all National Governing Bodies in every case:

- 1. The person wishing to grade must complete a personal history form which gives their curriculum vitae for TKD as well.
- 2. The person wishing to grade must write a thesis about TKD. This must be on their thoughts about TKD at the present and also for the future.
- 3. The above items must be sent to: ITF, Attn. Chairman Promotion Committee, Stollgasse 8/2, 1070, Vienna, Austria.

They must be sent to the ITF enough time in advance of the grading for the promotion committee to give their approval before the grading may go ahead.

VIDEO FILMS

The hosts for the VIIth. World Championships would like to have video films of TKD in action to use in their publicity and in seeking sponsorship. The ITF will buy any films which are deemed suitable and it would be appreciated if you could write to us and give a description of any films which you think are suitable.

Please write and let us know of any as it is for the benefit of all.

NEWSLETTERS

Any IVth. Degree and above who has an ITF plaque is entitled to have newsletters sent direct to them. Should you qualify but are not already receiving the newsletter direct then please write and let us know.

PARK JUNG TAEK

We remind you that the above named, former Master with the ITF, was expelled and that he has no longer any right to say that he is connected with the ITF. His expulsion was effective from May 22nd. 1987.

Please note that this should not be confused with the Secretary General of the ITF, Master Park Jung Tae.

COMPUTER

The ITF now have a very up-to-date computer and in fact this newsletter has been printed by it. Given a few months to learn about the computer, as well as to input all the data, and you should see the benefit.

International Taekwon-Do Federation A-1070 Wien, Stollgasse 8/2, Austria Tel. 0222-96 30 35, 96 30 36, Tlx. 112247 itf a